Ottawa, June 12, 1926 General Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, Montreal, P. Q. My dear Sir Arthur: I have received your telegram of the 10th instant with respect to the reduction in the grant to the Royal Society of Canada and I may say that I was surprised to learn a little time ago that such a marked reduction had been made in the Estimates this year. I have since spoken with the Minister of Finance and while it may not be possible to restore the grant to its previous figure, it is hoped that sufficient provision will be made in the Supplementary Estimates to satisfactorily meet the situation. Yours sincerely, Ma andernji king -